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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE by Colin McCormick 

The Morris Gazette                                     
Official NewsleƩer of BriƟsh Motoring Club New Orleans                                             

October 8, 2024 

Stay safe, keep calm and drive on, 

 
Colin McCormick 

Welcome to the October Morris Gazette. 

This is my favorite time of the year. No, not football season – car show season! 

This past month we have already participated in some local shows and the           
Brits on the Bluff show in Natchez, which included a memorable drive much    
further afield in Mississippi before arriving in Natchez.  

We also made an impressive showing on September 29th for the Distinguished 
Gentleman's Drive in New Orleans. See exclusive coverage of those events and 
much more as reported by your intrepid newsletter editor. 

This past weekend was the Euro Fest show in Ridgeland, Mississippi, and the South Alabama British 
Car Club's British Car Festival in Fairhope is October 19th. I am very excited to be driving my Alpine to 
Fairhope this year in our club’s convoy on Friday, October 18th. I recently added an extra row in the 
core of the radiator, and it has made all the difference in the world for engine temperature. I can now 
actually tell when the thermostat opens. It’s a good feeling when your car operates as it should. 

At our board meeting on October 2nd we made decisions about re-stocking our regalia closet with   
useful items that members have expressed an interest in buying. Thanks go to the members who  
gathered that information for us. Soon we will shall have a eye-catching selection of memorabilia for 
your shopping pleasure, including some by-order-only exclusive items like shirts and jackets. Your    
region coordinators will have further information at your meetings, and we’ll send out an email to find 
out what items you would like to purchase.    

And this month is when we have elections for our Board of Directors. You can vote by returning the 
ballot that was sent to your email, or you can vote at our October meetings. Thanks to everyone who 
has volunteered to serve on our club’s board. Our club wouldn’t function well without these dedicated  
members taking care of business. See the list of nominees on page 12. 

We’ll hold our BMCNO Memorial Rally on November 16th, and we hope you and many of our club 
members are planning to participate in the Harahan Christmas Parade on December 14th at noon. 
We’d like everyone to attend our Christmas party in Harahan right after the parade. 

That's all for now; I'll let you get to the more interesting and entertaining parts of the newsletter.   
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YOUR BMCNO 2024 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

2024 Area Coordinators                                                        
South Shore Coordinators:                                                               
 Allen Bradley  Allen.E.Bradley123@GMail.Com                 
 Roger Jeffrey   RJRogerJeff@GMail.Com                               
 Andrew Doran XKE062@Yahoo.Com                                
North Shore Coordinator:                                                                    
 Benny Stiegler  BStieglerJr@GMail.Com                                                                                                                             
Baton Rouge Coordinator:                                                              
 Rick Huber  MLandRick@GMail.com                          
Motorcycles Coordinator:                                                                                 
 Milton Franklin  Densalprop@Cox.net 

Members at Large:                                                                        
Allen Bradley  Allen.E.Bradley123@GMail.Com                  
Andrew Doran XKE062@Yahoo.Com                                            
Bobby Spann  BobbySpann@AOL.Com                                              
Dan McGovern    DPMcG@Bellsouth.Net                                          
David Jones         Jonesjd533@GMail.Com                               
Rick Huber           MLandRick@Gmail.com                             
Roger Jeffrey        RJRogerJeff@Gmail.Com                                           

Get in touch with your 
BMCNO board members 
anytime by phone call, 
text, email or in person.                     

Visit our website 

Join our                                 
Facebook group 

The Morris Gazette                                     
Official NewsleƩer of BriƟsh Motoring Club New Orleans                                             

October 8, 2024 

 
President: Colin McCormick  ColinMcC65@GMail.Com 
Vice President: Greg Roussel  GregoryJr006@GMail.Com 
Secretary: Chad Wicker   CWicker@itcglobal.com  
Treasurer: Rachel Wicker   mortuary175@gmail.com                    
Newsletter Editor: Benny Stiegler  BStieglerJr@GMail.Com                                                                                                                             

https://www.bmcno.org/ 

https://www.facebook.comgroups/155483109234541/ 
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—Greg Roussel 

We have a few more big events this year to go along with our weekly Cars and Coffee gatherings and 
monthly meetings. Hope you’ll plan to be there with your BMCNO friends for these fun car outings.   

BRITISH CAR FESTIVAL October 19th in   
Fairhope, Alabama. Another weekend trip many    
of our members enjoy. It’s presented by the South 
Alabama British Car Club, and their show will      
celebrate 65 years of Mini. Mini gets Medicare!  
Find their flyer on page 23. Registration and more 
info at https://sabcc.org/british-car-festival. 

BMCNO MEMORIAL RALLY November 16th. 
Our Memorial Rally has been held nearly every year 
of our club’s existence. The tradition began soon after 
club founder Eldridge Reynolds died in a November, 
1978 automobile accident. This year’s rally will be in 
and around Hammond, America. 

HARAHAN CHRISTMAS PARADE AND 
BMCNO CHRISTMAS PARTY December 14th.   

The parade is at noon and our party at the Harahan 
Senior Center will be after the parade from 2 ‘til 5. 
Dress for the occasion as your best self, and maybe 
your best elf, and drive your British car in the parade. 
Please join us at the party to celebrate the holidays. 
Food and drink provided by BMCNO. Parade flyer and 
participation forms on pages 24-27. 

BRITISH MOTORING FESTIVAL March 29th  
in Covington once again. It’s BMCNO’s 33rd show, 
and we’re working to make it one of the biggest and 
best! Covington’s Final Friday Block Party will be the 
night before, as will our Welcome Reception down the 
street at the Firehouse Events Center. We had 163 
vehicles on the streets in 2024. We expect close to 
200 for 2025. Plan to be there! 
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South Shore                                                                                                                                                                          
First and third Saturday of every month 8 a.m. Chateau Coffee Café, 139 Allen Toussaint Blvd, N.O.         
NorthShore                                                                                                                                                                        
Every Saturday at 8 a.m., Liz’s Where Y’at Diner 2500 Florida St, Mandeville                                                        
Baton Rouge                                                                                                                                                                             
Every Saturday at 7 a.m., The Warehouse Restaurant, 12328 S Choctaw Dr, Baton Rouge 

Baton Rouge                                                                                                                                             
2nd Tuesday of the month                                                                                           
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                                                       
Cafe American, 7521 Jefferson Hwy at Lobdell, BR        
Northshore                                                                                                                                                 
3rd Wednesday of the month                                                         
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                    
Coscino’s Italian Grill, 1809 N Causeway, Mandeville   
South Shore                                                                                                                                               
Last Tuesday of the month                                                                                 
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                                                                                                                  
Original Italian Pie, 5650 Jefferson Hwy, Harahan 
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October 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5    N.O, NS & BR  

Cars & Coffee  
Euro Fest               
AMCA Bike Show 

6 7 8        9 10 11 12   NS & BR  
Cars & Coffee   

13 14 15 16 17 18  Drive to 
Fairhope 

19  N.O, NS & BR  
Cars & Coffee 
Fairhope British 
Car Festival 

20 21 22 23 24 25          
Covington Final           
Friday 

26  Cars & Coffee        

BR & NS                    

27 28 29   30 31   
Harahan                
Meeting 

Mandeville               
Meeting         

November 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2   N.O, NS & BR   

Cars & Coffee   

3 4 5 6 7 8 9  NS & BR       
Cars & Coffee   

10 11 12 13 14 15 16  N.O, NS & BR  
Cars & Coffee   
Memorial Rally 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23   NS & BR   
Cars & Coffee   

24 25 26 27 28 29 30  NS & BR    
Cars & Coffee   Harahan                

Meeting 

Mandeville               
Meeting         

Baton Rouge 
Meeting         

Baton Rouge 
Meeting         
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What a nice Baton Rouge meeting September 10th            
at Cafe American! We had about a dozen members            
and one visitor. Some of us wore our yellow BMCNO               
shirts, and after a discussion decided we need to                
promote them to all the members. I would have worn        
mine, but I felt it appropriate to wear my "Hurricane                            
Hunters " T-shirt instead. Several years ago the club             
went to Keesler Air Force base in Biloxi and tour the 
facility where the Hurricane Hunter C-130's are based. Afterward, we lined our LBCs up ON THE RUNWAY in   
cruise formation for a group photo (no speed limit). Unfortunately, the member who actually flew the C-130s has 
since retired. We talked about past club events and the West Baton Rouge Parish Museum tour, and upcom-
ing events like Natchez, Cruisin' the Coast, the Euro Fest and of course Fairhope. The "Spridget" group re-
ported that their Midget is basically finished! I had some things in "Rick Huber's Toolbox" that mystified and 
amazed, and our fearless group leader had some stuff up on the big screen as well. If you haven't made one 
of our regularly scheduled club meetings, I invite you to come out and join us!  We've    gotten several new 
members recently, and we usually drive our LBCs, then chat afterwards in the well-lit parking lot.  And may    
I say the cheeseburger and fries I had last night were delicious! —Roving Reporter 

Our Mandeville meeting September 17th at Coscino’s drew a 
big crowd of nearly 30 friends eager to talk about our British 
cars and club activities. After dinner and catching up with each 
other, we reviewed all of our upcoming events, and Colin filled 
us in on possible regalia. Members are interested in club shirts, 
hats, jackets and license plate frames. The highlight of our 
meeting was an outstanding Aston Martin trivia and quiz 
presentation by Ian MacDonald, including James Bond action 
clips. What a blast! Colin had the highest score on the quiz and 
won a nice Aston Martin coffee table book. Seen on the left is 
Ian’s 2009 Aston Martin DBS in “Skyfall” Silver.   

In Harahan on September 24th our Southshore meeting 
was led by Andrew Doran this time. We did a segment on 
“Who designed your Triumph.” Hopefully this will be a part  
of a series for other marques in the future. We went over 
upcoming events, our car projects, and covered the 
Natchez show, the Fairhope show and the Harahan Christ-
mas Parade and our club Christmas party as well. We also  
discussed the upcoming BMCNO Board of Directors    
elections. Looks like we’ll be in good hands again in 2025. 
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BMCNO Cars and Coffee in Mandeville had a very 
nice turnout this morning, considering half a week of 
rain was just coming to an end. A good number of us 
managed to get the cars out of the garage. The roads 
were still very wet, so we decided to forgo the usual 
drive after breakfast.      —Meandering Muckraker 

At BMCNO Cars and Coffee in New Orleans on this wet 
and dreary morning, six brave souls decided not to test    
windshield wipers or find out how leak proof their tops were.   
Instead, we drove our non-British cars (four Fords and a 
Volkswagen) in the rain to Chateau Coffee Café in New     
Orleans. Needless to say, there was no parking lot LBC  
viewing. Furthermore, no one showed up with Chevys to    
debate us or challenge us to an arm wrestling match! 
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Plenty of British Motoring Clubbing on this Saturday, starting with Cars and Coffee in Mandeville and 
many awesome cars. Adding to the mix was a Lotus next to a Lamborghini and a Corvette, an MGB 
and a Jaguar all in a row! Dean's brother came in his "new" MG TD.  

Shortly after 9 a.m. a parade of LBCs headed out from Liz’s on a 23-mile drive to the St. John K of C Car 
Show in Folsom, where 20 or more of our cars added to the 97 total vehicles. Robert Rougelot won a Top 
10 award for his '78 MG Beast, Terry Lopez's '66 Austin Healey 3000 BJ8 was awarded Best "Foreign" Car, 
and Bruce Balough took home Best of Show for his1908 Ford Model SR Roadster. Congratulations! 
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South Louisiana may have been hit by another hurricane, but that didn’t stop the BRAACA’s September 14th 
Rally from New Roads to St. Francisville. Thanks to all the members and non-members who attended the 
rally. A special shout out to the members who left home early and drove through the heavy fog to make it     
to New Roads. It ended up being a beautiful day. The rally started a little late due to the fog, but all the    
cars made it to the finish line. The rally ended at Sonny’s Pizza in St. Francisville, and even though I was 
standing in the parking lot waving at the cars, a few drivers were having so much fun that they sped on by 
and had to turn around to get back to the finish! Sonny’s offers a well-rounded menu and everyone had a 
great time chatting and enjoying their meal while the scores were being tallied. The scoring was very close 
with 1st place 474 points and last at 505, so everyone did a great job, and no one went to Mississippi.   

1st place with 474 points went to Harry Kleinman (Contraband) & Shawn Colby (BRAACA) ‘55 Vette 

Tied for 2nd Place with 491 point each were: Leo Doberd and Faye Drake (Contraband) 80 Trans Am and 
Keith and Christian Stokes  (British Motor Club New Orleans) ‘78 MGB 

The People’s Choice Award went  Charlie and Ardie Froehlich with their ‘64 Ford Fairlane.  

Once again, the Baton Rouge Chapter thanks you all. 

President: Colin McCormick 

Vice President: Gregory Roussel 

Secretary: Rachel Wicker 

Treasurer: Chad Wicker  

Newsletter Editor: Benny Stiegler 

 

 

 

        Members at Large:  

Allen Bradley      Rick Huber 

Roger Jeffrey      David Jones 

Dan McGovern   Bobby Spann 

Lee Matthews     Preston Marx 

 
 

BMCNO Board of Directors Election 

These are the nominees for our 2025 Board of Directors. All candidates are running   
unopposed. You may vote at any of our three October meetings or by email on or before 
October 29th. Search BMCNO Club in your email to find your ballot. 



 13 

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans     October, 2024 

BM C N O 	 Visits  B r i t s 	 o n 	 t h e 	 B l u f f 	  
More than two dozen British Motoring Club New Orleans folks were in Natchez on September 21st for       
Brits on the Bluff in front of the Grand Hotel on the Mississippi River. Friday, members from all three of our 
regions met in Gloster, Mississippi, then, taking the long way to Natchez, stopped at The Old Country Store   
in Lorman for lunch. Continuing with the journey, we visited The Windsor Ruins, the historic remains of an  
antebellum Greek Revival mansion near Port Gibson. Then, travelling on Natchez Trace Parkway, we         
immersed ourselves in more history with a visit to The Emerald Mound, a Plaquemine culture Mississippian 
period archaeological site located on the Natchez Trace near Stanton, Mississippi. It was a great trip, and 
Saturday’s car show was well worth the trip. Congrats to Best of Show winner Bill Nix! And MUCH thanks to 
the English Motoring Club of Mississippi for hosting a wonderful weekend! 
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 More  B r i t s 	 o n 	 t h e 	 B l u f f 	 2024 
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 More  B r i t s 	 o n 	 t h e 	 B l u f f 	 2024 
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Covington High Homecoming Parade  September 26th 

 From our October 2004 Morris GazeƩe NewsleƩer  
  

   
 

BMCNO members Dan McGovern, Ian MacDonald and Benny Stiegler had the honor of driving a few of 
Covington High School’s Homecoming maids in the school’s parade through the streets of Covington.     
The next day Covington beat Northshshore 28-0. Go Lions! 

                                                                    
BMCNO was well represented at the                     
recent Antique Motorcycle Club of    

America show at the Blue Crab in Slidell on the shore of Lake Pontchartrain. 
Hans, Karl, Robert, Christian, Lenny, John and I drove over after Cars & Coffee 
and met David and Milton there. An impressive assortment of motorcycles   
was on display, and multiple piles of parts and accessories as well at the swap 
meet. I saw a couple of Simplexes that I remembered from the 50s in New   
Orleans, and I resisted the siren song of a Honda dirt bike just like the one        
I had in the late 70s. All in all, it was a lovely day of motoring. 

 

October 5th  Slidell Bike Show by Colin McCormick 
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Covington Columbia Street Final Friday Block Party 

                         A good turnout of British cars and club members today in Mandeville.     
Ian came on his Triumph bike, which attracted a lot of attention. After breakfast and 
the usual parking lot confabulation, six of us headed off on a nice drive, ending up at 
the Abita Springs Trailhead.   —Meandering Muckraker 

9/28 Mandville Cars and Coffee 

Great weather was a relief September 27th (after we were rained out a few times this year) 
and that brought out more party people. Six of us parked together and answered questions, 
shared stories,  promoted our club and talked up our March car show. The October Halloween 
Final Friday Block Party is usually a big one, with many kiddos Trunk or Treating, and will be 
the last one until March 28th, the night before our British Motoring Festival in Covington. 
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Our Baton Rouge breakfast on the 28th was well attended with over a dozen members and guests, and     
seven LBCs parked outside in the cool morning air. That also brought out  a good number of our Cushman 
friends from their breakfast club. Inside we held court at our reserved table in the middle of everything,      
further helping the economy while visiting with each other and 
talking British cars.  It was well after 9:00 before everyone left 
the parking lot! I also found out what the other members 
thought of me when I wore my bowler hat to breakfast…    
and got sent this cartoon! 
      —Roving Reporter 

Baton Rouge Cars and Coffee                     
September 28th 
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September 29th 

                        The New Orleans Distinguished Gentleman's Drive 2024 was a big success, raising                
               thousands of dollars for men’s health. Forty drivers participated in our local event, many
        of them BMCNO members, joining 5,000 drivers worldwide in 60 countries to raise much 
more for prostate cancer and mental health research. Top fundraisers here include three of our own British 
Motoring Club New Orleans members, Bob Gordon, Chris Savoy and Keith Vezina.  

With perfect weather, we gathered in City Park and enjoyed coffee and beignets before heading out on a 
one hour, police escorted drive through historic sections of New Orleans. Crowds waved and clapped as we 
drove past Jackson Square, down St. Charles and Carrolton Avenues and along the lakefront, ending at the 
Blue Crab Restaurant for lunch.  

All participants had a great time, and we encourage all of you to participate in the future. We’d like this event 
to become bigger and better, and our club can have a big role in making that happen. Much thanks to event 
organizers Jorge Menes and Chris Savoy for a job well done!. 
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See Chris Savoy’s DGD YouTube video at: https://youtu.be/hjHB7CEoOLM?si=NPFmpxyCFZDKLpvS 
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The unique setting of the Renaissance at Colony Park outdoor shopping mall in Ridgeland Mississippi together with an outstanding 
variety of European cars made for a great Renaissance Euro Fest in Ridgeland, Mississippi Saturday. Many of our British car 
friends were there from all over Mississippi, Alabama, Louisiana and Florida. It was a great day spent with car friends and crowds 
of spectators. Everyone ini our club should make an effort to attend this show!  

October 5th Renaissance Euro Fest  
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We’ve been working with others to increase the number of BriƟsh Motorcycle owners. If you or        an-
yone knows someone who owns a BriƟsh Motorcycle please contact them about parƟcipaƟng in our 
club. Milton Franklin, Baton Rouge, would like to organize motorcycle events for owners of BriƟsh    
Motorcycles. Harley groups are always cruising the roads so we would like to start BriƟsh motorcycle 
cruises. We would also like to increase the number of motorcycles at our Annual Car Show. So…
ConƟnue to look for BriƟsh motorcycles to tell them about our club, and give out our business cards or 
direct them to our website. If you need more please contact Milton Franklin at densalprop@cox.net.  

The Morris Gazette    British Motoring Club New Orleans    October, 2024 



 23 

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans     October, 2024 



 24 

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans   October, 2024 



 25 

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans   October, 2024 



 26 

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans   October, 2024 



 27 

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans   October, 2024 

 



 28 

The Morris Gazette     British Motoring Club New Orleans     October, 2024 

Have spares to spare? Or bits to share?        
Or a car for sale? Put it in next month’s   
newsletter. Send it to BMCNO Newsletter, 
bstieglerjr@gmail.com. 

1994 Jaguar XJS 

45k miles, 3rd owner, new refrig. comp, new alternator, 
battery, new brake calipers, rotors, brake hoses, master 
cylinder, spark plugs, distributor, belts, rear end fluid 
coolant transmission fluid and brake fluid done and oil 
change Mobil one 5000 miles ago. Mechanically great, 
body great, paint 8.7 out of 10. New tires only 5000 
miles old !!  $15k obo, willing to negotiate!! Gregory J 
Roussel gregoryjr006@gmail.com or call 985-789-4123. 

Selling my ‘72 Triumph TR6 and wanted to     
offer it to the club before listing. Very nice 
car!! Call or email Darrin Forte in Madisonville                   
985-302-6022. dforte@garrisonyount.com   

I have a set MG spoked rims in 
excellent condition for sale Call 
Dennis D'Aunoy in Metairie at              
504 906 6293. 
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1967 Austin-Healey  3000        

White w/Red Interior. Runs and 
Drives. 57k miles, eng/trans/carbs 
rebuilt. 3 family owned, FL/NC car. 
New tires, gas tank. $34,950.  Call 
Rick at 225-571-7064 

1994 Jaguar XJ40 Van den Plas  

Red w/Tan interior. 37k miles, one family owned, 
garaged, no flood - new tires, alt, brake hoses. 
$12,000.  Call Peter at 228-332-0926 

1973 MB 300 SEL 

 Gold w/Dark Brown Interior. W109  4.5,    
Auto, Air Suspension, 57k miles, rust free, 
chrome good.  Not run in 32 years.         
Make Offer. Call Peter at 228-332-0926. 

More Classified Ads and Spares For Sale 
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More Classified Ads and Spares For Sale 

1971 MG Midget,  highly modified, 
digital gauges, new tires and brakes. 
Runs great, over 15k Invested. Make 
Offer. Call Rex 504-220-6988.  

1963 AH 3000, red, steel dash/roll up 
windows,  289 V8, 5 speed runs and 
drives.  Call Pete at 225-975-3950             
in Baton Rouge. 

***2015 Jaguar XJL*** 

  
Sapphire, 96,500 miles but like new.    
$13,000  VIN SAJWA2GZ0F8V90221 
Located in Oak Hills BR               
Call Peter Kovacs   504-352-5550 

Does anyone want these MGB parts? All are 
rough, but could be used for parts or cores  
to rebuild. Free. Call Jimmy 504-812-9680  
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We welcome all new members Join our club using this form                   
or online at https://www.bmcno.org/join-bmcno. 

Membership—$30 per year due July 1st 

https://www.bmcno.org/join-bmcno/ 

https://www.bmcno.org/home/by-laws/ 


